AAUW Danville-Alamo-Walnut Creek Branch  Monthly Board Meeting, October 3, 2013

	Loretta Altshuler – Co-President
	Mary Ellen Blake – President Elect

	Karen Large – Co-President
	Susan Terzuoli- Co-Vice President Membership

	Liz Williams – Co-Vice President Membership
	Carol Kennedy – AAUW Funds VP 

	Olga Erbe – Secretary
	Joyce Tenney - Treasurer

	Marian Bliss – International Relations Chair
	Anna Freitas – Holiday Home Tour Co-Chair

	Tena Gallagher – Publicity Chair
	Jane Stimpson – Holiday Home Tour Co-Chair

	Cynthia Savell – Co-Chair Women’s Issues
	Kathy McKnight – Garden Tour Co-Chair

	Judy Lauper – Hospitality Chair
	Lynn Goodwin – Local Scholarship Chair

	Holly Sauer – Parliamentarian/Women’s History Chair
	Asha Bajaj - Public Policy Co-Chair


Handouts: Agenda, Minutes for September Branch Meeting, Minutes for September Brunch Meeting and Budget.
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order Thursday, October 3 at 6:41 p.m. by Co-President Loretta Altshuler, at Shadow Hills Cabana, 1001 El Capitan Drive, Danville. Quorum was confirmed.
Announcements: Loretta extended thanks to all who helped with the brunch especially Liz Willians and Susan Terzuoli, Mary Ellen Blake who organized all the special interest groups and tables, and Karen Large for getting Walnut Creek Mayor Cindy Silva as our speaker.

Nell Fraser, Co-Secretary resigned. Please continue to send Olga speaker notes if you are sharing ideas at our board meetings.

On Tuesday, September 24, Loretta Altshuler, Karen Large, Asha Bajaj and Joan Conley attended the Inter-branch Council Meeting. The focus was on Public Policy. Presentations were made about handling this in our own branches and there were ideas about how to share between branches. Other highlights included the passing of the inter-branch council budget and reports of AAUW funds. 

Everyone was encouraged to attend the AAUW Funds Luncheon to hear from recipients of Grants & Fellowship on October 20th at Crow Canyon Country Club.

They also talked about the Start Smart Program, which educates young women about how to manage their finances. Also identified on our branch calendar is the Sexual Assault- Naming the Unnamed Conspirator film at the Lafayette Library on Sunday, January 26, 2014 2:00 p.m. The next Inter-branch Council Meeting is in November.

Approval of the Minutes: Minutes for the Membership Brunch were approved as presented. Minutes for the September 12th board meeting were approved with a spelling error corrected and adding Lynn Goodwin to the attendance list.
Treasurer Report: Joyce Tenney presented the budget. Short discussion took place. Handout is attached to minutes.
Financial Audit Report: Mary Ellen Blake presented the audit report for 2012-13. Members of the audit committee were Barbara Critchlow, Mary Ellen Blake and Jacque Schubert as chair. Also present during the audit was Melissa Walsh (past Treasurer) and Joyce Tenney (current Treasurer)  
There were three recommendations for 2013-14.

· Treasurer should notify the Branch President when taxes are filed.
· Treasurer should prepare a monthly Balance Sheet Report to be  included with Profit & Loss Report given to the Board of Directors each month.  Note: The explanation for this recommendation is that when Melissa Walsh moved her monthly 2013-2013 P&L statements from Quickbooks to Excell, she inadvertently stopped preparing the monthly Balance Sheet Statement Quickbooks Report. Joyce Tenney will resume preparing this monthly report in FY2013-2014.
· The annual AAUW Funds financial reports should be filed in the Treasurer’s Binder as part of the permanent records of the Branch.

Holiday Home Tour Status:  Anna Freitas reported that all planning is going very well. Tour will take place December 13th and 14th. Committee positions have been filled. They have 5 homes and 5 house docents who have all started recruiting head docents.  They have recruited 97 docents, 3 shuttle drivers and 3 refreshment docents. They still need about 20 more people. Anna asked if it was OK to use women from the Junior League. After discussion it was recommended to go ahead as this had many positive implications including the collaboration and the inclusion of younger people who may be future potential members. Meetings of core teams have been held. The detail project planning is complete. Of the 182 tasks, 44 have been completed. The printed material is going well with postcards and handouts projected to be finished by October 20th. The ticket draft and layout has been completed. They will need approval prior to printing. The committee for this includes the Co-Presidents, Co-Chairs of HHT, Tena, Dora-Thea, Connie, Mary Ellen and Holly. Tickets go on sale on line November 1st, at East Bay Flower Shop on November 9th and by US mail after receiving the post card which will be bulk mailed on November 2nd. We need to sell at least 800 tickets so start promoting this event.
Holiday Party: Judy Lauper reported that a venue has not been located.  Asha suggested the Sycamore Club House and Blackhawk County Club. Other ideas should be sent to Judy.
Brunch Wrap Up /Membership: Liz Williams reported 32 non-pays and 13 non- renewals to date. She reported 15 new members, and thinks the total membership will be about 285, by end of the year.
The audit of membership data for the Directory is almost completed. Kerry Montalvo will complete her part by November 1 and then pass it on to Dora-Thea. 

The results of the brunch after costs were a gain of $500. New member social is scheduled for October 24th from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at the Shadow Hills Cabana.

Tena shared that we have a grandmother, mother and daughter group that are all members. As a branch we should consider a Give-a-Grad-Gift to the daughter.

Kathy McKnight moved that anyone who is given a Give-a-Grad-Gift for one year who applies for membership to our branch will receive a membership for a year.

The motion was seconded by Anna Freitas. Motion passed.

Garden Tour: Kathy McKnight reported that one of the homeowners would like to have Pottery Barn display items as garden decorations. This would serve as advertising for Pottery Barn. There were no objections to this request. They are still trying to find the one big garden. 

Programs: Our November 7, 2013 program and general meeting has been announced in the Advocate.  All members are encouraged to attend at a cost of $15 which can be sent to our PO Box by check.  Deadline is October 31st.  Program to begin at noon and go until about 2:00 p.m. or 2:30 p.m.
The April 5, 2014 program still needs a venue.  We are looking into the Women's Club in Alamo.  There is a cost of $425 for a security deposit and chairs and 3 hour rental ($135/hr) and chairs ($100) is $525 ($405 + $100 = $505).  In order to rent the facility we will require a motion to use reserve money to hold this facility.   Depending upon the cost of the event and the number of attendees there may end up being no cost to the branch but it is hard to determine the final cost at this time.  The facility is very centrally located and a light brunch is going to be served.

We are still looking into other possible locations the Ranch House and Walnut Creek Library.  Since we don't have a meeting until the second week in November it would be helpful if we had a vote to approve the expense if we want to use this facility and then if a less expensive or better arrangement can be made the money allocated in full may or may not be spent.
Anna Freitas moved to set aside $1,000 to be used as needed for programs. 

Carol Kennedy seconded the motion. Motion passed.
International Program:  Marian Bliss reported that the event will take place on March 8, 2014. She has a potential speaker from Stanford, Fran Moore. The topic will be on Climate Change – a Global Perspective -impacts on agriculture and how farmers adapt. She will report more on the speaker and specific topic when it is finalized. The event will take place at Crow Canyon at no cost for the room and a potential salad lunch for $20.

AAUW Funds: Carol Kennedy reported that the total Donation/Fundraising for 2012 was $42,020. The Donation/Fundrasing for 2013 was $25,868 (as of 10/1) Funds in the checking account were reported as $5,102.92. The annual fundraising solicitation letter will be sent to the membership by the end of October.
Nominating Committee: Mary Ellen Blake reported that the following five members have accepted to serve on the committee: Judith Finch, as Leader, Pat Gross, Sandy Killoran, Sandy Shalon and Soni Leighton. 
The Board has approved them and now the final approval will come at the general meeting on November 7th at ARF.
Women’s Issues: Cynthia Savell reported that we should contact Governor Brown’s office at 916 445 2841 to support Bill SB516 sponsored by CAST and which is for the prevention of forced labor and human trafficking. Cynthia also shared an article on getting through college debt free. Anyone interested should contact Cynthia.

Forum Special Interest Group: Public Policy:  Asha Bajaj reported that a voter registration will be held at BART Walnut Creek, on October 29th, from 4 p.m. to 6 p.m. Anyone interested in helping can just show up.

Their first meeting is set for Wednesday, October 16, at Cherubini’s in Alamo from
2 p.m. to 4 p.m. Please RSVP to Asha Bajaj by e-mail or cell phone 925-899-9396.

Asha would like to get an idea about what your expectations are in terms of topics and time for the meetings.
New Business: Karen Large reported that the Past-Presidents Book sale raised $135. Karen plans to discuss suggestions for sale improvements at a future board meeting.
  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

The next board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 9:30 a.m. at Shadow Hills Cabana, 1001 El Capitan Drive, Danville. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Olga Erbe

Secretary
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